November 2013

Dear Democrats Abroad Members Worldwide,

It has been a while since your FBAR/FATCA Task Force has been in touch. 

Since the last update at our London AGM in March there is little to report that might offer some significant relief to those of us still burdened by US tax filing requirements and the angst that has been created by them.  The Task Force was created back in 2011 when it became clear that the reporting requirements imposed by FATCA – adding to those that already exist under the FBAR – were creating serious impacts on the personal affairs and privacy of overseas Americans.  We have worked to communicate those adverse impacts to the Committees and Agencies responsible for implementing FATCA and have made numerous recommendations to reform the regulations to provide relief to law-abiding citizens living abroad, while at the same time enhancing FATCA’s intended function as a tax evasion deterrent. 

None of the Task Force’s members work specifically in the area of tax accounting/compliance, though we maintain an active watch on developments occurring in the area so that we can keep our members up to date and reinforce our recommended reforms.*  

New IRS Resources for International filers
As you may know the IRS has developed web-based resources that are focused on overseas Americans.  This is a new development and suggests the IRS has heeded our advice that the first step to improving tax compliance by overseas Americans is improved communication with them.

These web resources appear to be under continual development, with new resources added all the time.  You may find these sites useful.

1. U.S. Citizens and Resident Aliens Abroad

http://www.irs.gov/Individuals/International-Taxpayers/U.S.-Citizens-and-Resident-Aliens-Abroad
This we would suggest is the most useful.  It has practical information and advice and our cursory testing of the links suggests that they work and lead to further useful resources, especially this new page of Frequently Asked Questions. 

http://www.irs.gov/Individuals/International-Taxpayers/Frequently-Asked-Questions-About-International-Individual-Tax-Matters#GeneralFAQs 

We suggest you have a look.

2. IRS Tax Map:  International Tax Topic Index

There is also a webpage featuring an alphabetical index of topics relevant to international filers that might be useful.

http://taxmap.ntis.gov/taxmap/internationalindex.htm
There is a modest search function.  By no means is the site user-friendly; it won’t serve the needs of those just entering the realm of expatriate tax compliance.  If you don’t know what you don’t know then you will struggle to make productive use of these references.

The IRS still largely leaves it up to the individual taxpayer to sort through the process.  The helplines and support services do not, for example, include international toll free phone numbers.

Liaison with the Taxpayer Advocate
The Taxpayer Advocate, http://www.irs.gov/uac/Taxpayer-Advocate-Service-6,

continues to support and argue for significant changes in how the IRS treats overseas citizens.  Little has come of that support so far, although we certainly welcome it!

Now that the Government has reopened we are organizing a discussion to catch up on a range of things with the Taxpayer Advocate that we are also discussing with our contacts in the Senate Finance Committee and IRS, including:

· In 2011 Congressman John Tierney, D-Mass, introduced a bill - now dead - that would have eliminated the Foreign Earned Income Tax exclusion (worth $95,100 US in 2012) as well as do away with a number of other tax breaks - especially for the energy industry.  We are following developments around this very low-probability of passing, but potentially highly injurious policy recommendation.  
· The Inter-Governmental Agreements (IGAs) that are (very slowly) being executed between the US and our countries of residence that govern the handing of withholding taxes imposed when a Foreign Financial Institution (FFI) does not implement FATCA’s requirement for them to report on the accounts of American citizens.  We are seeking a better understanding of the implications for Americans residing in countries without IGAs.

· The deadlines for Participating FFIs to complete their due diligence on the accounts of US citizens have been extended.  Unfortunately, the requirement for US citizens to submit the FATCA Report (Form 8938) has not been extended.

· An alternative tax amnesty program has been proposed to replace the existing IRS tax amnesty programs.  See below.

Other Developments

American Citizens Abroad (ACA) is a non-partisan group founded in 1978, based in Switzerland - now with a virtual office in Washington DC – whose principle concern is the elimination of citizen-based taxation and the establishment of residency-based taxation.  Recently ACA presented to the IRS, Treasury and members of Congress, a new proposal that argues for a more direct and simple program for becoming tax compliant than the IRS’s existing programs.

While Democrats Abroad takes no official position on the ACA proposal, the Task Force finds it impressive and well worth distributing.  We offer it for your further awareness of what is happening in this most important area of taxation and reporting requirements for overseas Americans.  You can download the letter here: 

http://americansabroad.org/issues/taxation/aca-proposes-comprehensive-compliance-program
We will be interested to hear the Taxpayer Advocate’s view of the proposal and its prospects for generating support.

The Task Force will continue to follow these issues as they arise in the agencies (IRS and Treasury) and Congress (both houses and their respective committees). They will be a significant part of DA’s advocacy in support of Bill HR597, the proposal for a “Congressional Commission on Overseas Americans”.

Finally, the FBAR/FATCA Task Force will soon have a prominent place on the DA website to post information and resources.  Please stay posted.

Respectfully submitted,

Democrats Abroad Task Force on FBAR/FATCA Issues

Joe Green, Chair (Canada)

Stanley Grossman (UK)

Maureen Harwood (Canada)

Carmelan Polce (Australia)

Joe Smallhoover (France)

* The Task Force does not offer advice.  We recommend that you consult the American Citizen Services webpage of your nearest US Embassy or Consulate for a listing of US tax advisors in your area and assess advisors very carefully before hiring.  Caveat emptor applies.
